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♦️ MG – President Report 
 

   
 
In Starsky and Hutch they had Huggy Bear 
who gave them the “word on the street”. They 
seemed to rely totally on him and never talked 
to anyone else, so I guess his information 
could have been a bit skewed. 
 
“What is going on Huggy?” 
 
“The word on the street is that informant rates 
have gone through the roof. It’s $300 per tip 
now.” 
 
Starsky whispers to Hutch “We only give him a 
fiver. I guess we’ll have to start paying up from 
now on.” 
 
I’m lucky that I have a whole committee and a 
bunch of informants (well, staff is the proper 
term), so I get lots of good info. The word in 
the NSBC hood seems to currently be a bit 
wrong, so I’m going to talk about that. 
 
Word on The Street 1:  
We want to get everybody back face-to-face so 
we can shut down RealBridge 
 
No, we don’t. We have been promoting face-
to-face sessions so that people know they are 
available and have a choice of venues and 
technologies. If we don’t get appropriate 
numbers for face-to-face we have to make 
difficult choices about closing down venues 
due to the relatively large, fixed costs. 
Thankfully, we are (touch wood) doing very 
well in this area mainly thanks to Mike’s efforts, 
and numbers are up at East Lindfield and The 
Willis which is great.  
 
The majority of our members use RealBridge, 
and we are very pleased to be able to continue 
to provide it. Gary does a fantastic job of 



2022 07 July Newsletter Mgt eNews Club Management      

 
running this for us and we have no intention at 
all of closing anything down.  
 
Also, if you think about it, RealBridge is much 
less hassle for us than face-to-face (dealing 
cards, cleaning up, providing tea and coffee, 
printing hand records, etc), so why would we 
want to shut it down. 
 
In case you’ve come here from the future to 
find the quote where I promised never to close 
a session on RealBridge, of course any 
individual session whether online or face-to-
face, that isn’t popular for a period of time and 
has dwindling numbers will eventually be 
closed down so we can focus on the more 
popular sessions. That isn’t us shutting a 
session down, that is the session dying of 
natural causes and we always try to build 
sessions back up before this happens. Just 
saying. 
 
 Word on The Street 2:  
Open Sessions are only for Open Players 
 
Nah, you can play up into any session you like. 
Everyone is welcome. The Supervised, Rookie 
and Restricted sessions are there to provide 
support for players as they develop, but there 
is nothing at all to stop you playing in a higher 
session than your masterpoints might suggest.  
 
They even let me play in the Open! 
 
The only thing that might happen is that if you 
play against better players, then at least to 
begin with, you are more likely to do worse 
than you would in a lower session. I find it 
quite inspiring that becoming a better player 
means you will get better results, but I’ve only 
ever won prizes that say, “Participation 
Award”, so what do I know. 
 
If you fancy playing in a higher session, go for 
it. If you don’t like it, you can go back, nothing 
lost. If you aren’t sure about it, why not ask 
your director or teacher if they think it is a good 
idea or not. And if you are happy where you 
are, be happy where you are. 
 
In next month’s newsletter… Word on the 
Street is that we are getting rid of Supervised, 

Rookie and Restricted and forcing everyone 
into the Open. No, we are not! 
 
Congress 
 
The highlight of the past month has to be the 
annual club congress. We are lucky to have a 
big enough club to be able to run a whole 
range of events over two extended weekends 
with events for all levels of experience for pairs 
and teams and to seamlessly combine online 
and face-to-face.  
 
It felt, to me at least, that everything came 
together very well and highlighted how good it 
is to be able to offer different ways of playing 
bridge at our club. Congratulations to Mike and 
the team for making this happen. 
 
The diversity of our congress even attracted 
some new members (with teaching as always 
moving our numbers up too). We are once 
again at just over 1,800 members. I even got 
an email from a BBO Robot asking if it could 
join so as to play in the Falls Estate Matchpoint 
Swiss Pairs. I checked the constitution and 
couldn’t see anything that mentioned our 
members needing to be human, so I took its 
money. Then when the game started, I booted 
it off and told it there was a connection error. 
Two can play at that game. 
 

The Committee 
 
As always, the committee has been active, and 
I haven’t. Ian “Lunch” McLaren is still working 
on his secret printers project. He seems to be 
deep under cover in the murky world of printer 
leasing and has taken to meeting people at the 
far end of carparks in unmarked cars. 
 
Janie “Don’t Talk About Me in the Newsletter” 
Russ isn’t getting talked about this month. 
 
Carol “Captain Marvel” McMurray has been 
spotted all over the place and was even in the 
kitchen at the congress serving up her home-
made cakes. 
 
Jake “Brains” Andrew and Shaz “The 
Lightning” Thompson have been deep into 
things too. Brains built a brilliant spreadsheet 
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for Mike so we can properly track income and 
expenditure and apportion it to the right areas. 
Shaz went a step further and build a 
dashboard on top of it that not only shows us a 
breakdown of the financials, but also links into 
things like the social media activity and who is 
visiting the website. It’s like Star Trek, except 
its real and not made of cardboard boxes and 
glue. This is going to give us a really good way 
to take decisions based on accurate data, 
which I fear has removed yet another excuse 
for me when I get it wrong. 
 
Both Jake and Shaz have also branched out 
into Hollywood with some great videos about 
what we are doing at the club. If you haven’t 
seen them then you should take a look. Short, 
professional, and informative. A bit like me. 
 
Rod “Numbers” Owen had the cheek to go on 
holiday, but we still sent him the same amount 
of work to do. He has been working with Kit on 
breaking down the costs too. So, we are really 
doing this work from two side. In the trading 
world we would think of this as a front-office 
view (Jake and Shaz) vs a back-office view 
(Rod and Kit). Or top-down vs bottom-up. It will 
take time to get it right and to get the numbers 
to roughly match, but it will be a really useful 
tool for us in a couple of months. 
 
Julie says I can’t have any more biscuits 
because I look like I’m ready to hibernate so 
I’m going to change my sign off (at least for 
this month). 
 

Friendly - Inclusive - Inspirational 
 

 
 

 

 

♦️ MP – Manager Report 

 
 
For the Manager’s Report June 2022 
 

• Mike is away in NZ, on bereavement leave. 

• We acquired a new sponsor, “The Falls 
Village” during June. Helped sponsor a 
couple of the Online Festival Congress 
Events. 

 
• In June we ran our highly successful 

Bridge Festival which featured: 
o EL “Two Men & a Truck” Restricted 

Pairs & Teams congress 
o EL Watermark Swiss Pairs 
o EL TBIB Swiss teams 
o RB Falls Village Swiss Pairs 
o RB Falls Village Swiss teams 
o Redpoint Walk-in sessions during the 

festival at all bridge venues. 

• We have NSWBA agreement to run an RB 
Winter Swiss Teams Congress on 
Sunday 31/July. We are also hopefully 
negotiating a new sponsor agreement for 
this event. 

Kevin 
 
Current F2F Sessions 
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♦️ GB – Online Manager Report 

 
 

 
 

 

♦️ ST  Clubs Social Media 

 
 
Are you on Facebook or Instagram? 
 
Click on Icons or links below 
 

  
   

To or clubs Facebook Homepage  
https://www.facebook.com/nsbridgeclub/ 

To our clubs Instagram Homepage  
https://www.instagram.com/northshorebridgeclub/ 

To our website “Social Page” 
 

♦️ Club committee Minutes 
 
These are stored on our website for members’ 
review. 
 
Link to Minutes: 
 

 
 

 
Shaz Thompson 
Secretary 

https://www.facebook.com/nsbridgeclub/
https://www.instagram.com/northshorebridgeclub/
https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/node/2260
https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/node/2149
https://www.facebook.com/nsbridgeclub/
https://www.instagram.com/northshorebridgeclub/
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♦️ Women’s Bridge 
 
BAMSA papers on gender and Bridge 

Should the women’s bridge world championships continue? If 

the women-only game both helps and hinders women’s 

progression in the card game bridge, should... 

 

Summary on the paradox of women’s bridge 

Summary on the process of doing research on 

gender and bridge. 

♦️ 2021 Club champion 
 

 
Wayne Zhu gets presented with the Brownie 
Cup for winning the 2021 Club championship 
at our F2F Lindfield Congress. 
 

♦️ Major Competitions on Thursday Nights 

 

Information about all Thursday night events 
can be found on our Thursday Night Events 
web page on the website.  
 

http://www.worldbridge.org/2022/05/31/bamsa-papers-on-gender-and-bridge/
https://bridgemindsport.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/04/Womens-Bridge-Practical-Summary.pdf
https://bridgemindsport.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/04/Building-Bridges-Practical-Summary-2022.pdf
https://bridgemindsport.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/04/Building-Bridges-Practical-Summary-2022.pdf
https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/node/1959
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♦️ BAM Teams 
The next event after the ANC 2-week break, is the clubs Board a Match Teams in July. 

 
 

♦️ Watermark Club Teams 
The following event after a Coffs 1 week break, is the sponsored “Watermark” Club Teams 
Championships in Aug/Sep 
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♦️ RB Club Open Pairs Championship 

 
 

♦️ RB July Winter Swiss Teams Congress 
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♦️ EL Aug Swiss Teams Congress 
 

 
 

♦️ 2022 Table Statistics 
 
This table shows the 2022 table numbers (overall & at each venue), and our club Membership 
numbers at end of each month. 
 
This table shows just the “June” Table numbers via Venue & Session Type 
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Estimated Base Progress: 
 

Year 2020 2021 2022 Estimates 

Estimated “Player Sessions” 60,000 73,000 64,000 
    

 
Notes:  

• 2020 Estimates are a little inflated as half tables were counted as full tables 

• 2021 had included several very well attended extra RB Online Congresses. Estimates are 
a little inflated as half tables were counted as full tables. 

• 2022 - about  8450 Tables, 33,000 player sessions to end June. Only couple extra 
congress events, we should see your yearend total to be an estimated 64,000 
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We are Australia’s largest Bridge Club 
 
Club Memberships at End of June 
         

 
We are yet to register our online RB as a 
formal club entity 
 
MP grades (Home Club), by ABF MP Centre 
 

 
 

♦️ JA  Member Survey 

 

 
 
In April 2022 we surveyed our members, as 
and when we analyse the results, we will share 
the outcomes and our interpretations with you. 
Below are 2 a short 5-minute updates on the 
results and findings. 

 

Click for Member satisfaction UTube Video 
Click for Strategic Direction    UTube Video 

 

The referred strategic direction document 
follows in this report. 

As Mark referred to in his "June 22" 
Management report, we have been doing 
some work on strategy for the club. 

We have made some key macro decisions that 
will help us evolve our strategy further. This 
link is an article explaining the decisions, and 
this alternative format video presentation. 

https://youtu.be/eMFmJhwvQlQ  

We hope you find our strategic direction 
interesting. 

Mike and the NSBC team 

♦️ JA  Member Survey  Strategic Direction 
 

THINK BIG 
2ND JUNE 2022 

Jake Andrew 
ON BEAHLF OF NSBC COMMITTEE 

 

Big challenges. Big questions. 

 
Why does NSBC exist? What does long-term 
success look like for our club? How to measure 
progress? What are our values? Existential stuff for 
a bridge club! 
 
While we are Australia’s largest club several 
measures, the club faces some tough 
challenges, to which we need to respond. 
 

• What should we focus on - face to face, or 
online? 

• How do we compete sustainably? (Consider 
we now compete nationally and 
internationally against very different types of 
clubs.) 

• How should we use technology, especially the 
internet? 

https://youtu.be/6Qln58DYtJA
https://youtu.be/eMFmJhwvQlQ
https://youtu.be/eMFmJhwvQlQ
https://youtu.be/6Qln58DYtJA
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• Should we aim to buy a physical venue, and if 
so, where should that be? 

• How to turnaround our financial performance 
pretty urgently? 

 
Answers may seem obvious, and many of you feel 
so strongly! Interestingly we have 
different and passionately held views, and several 
are mutually exclusive. 
 
For example, the actual behaviour of our members 
at East Linfield, The Wills and online 
in the first four months of 2022 was: 
 

 
 

However, many members firmly believe we should 
reduce, or even entirely stop, offering 
online sessions as they “compete with F2F” and 
“stop people returning to the club”. This is 
surely a fallacy – players will just play elsewhere 
online, and we will lose them to other clubs.) 

 

Alternatively, many members love playing online, 
and believe creating the best online offering 
should be our focus, as that seems the club’s 
future. The snag is we have many people who 
really enjoy playing F2F. It is an opportunity to be 
sociable, especially after COVID isolation. So, we 
have an opportunity to recreate the social feeling 
we offered pre-COVID, and again feel connected to 
that community. Re-establishing strong F2F 
sessions must be a high priority. 

 

Creating clarity 

 
Given we have a nearly all-new Committee, and 
Mike 2.0 has returned to the club, we now need to 
make many decisions. Big picture clarity can make 
many aligned operational decisions easier and 
faster and help advance what we are trying to 
achieve. 
 

As input for this, and to gain a better 
understanding of players’ needs, in May 2022 
NSBC members were invited through a survey to 
help answer several questions. Thank you to over 
500 people for sharing your opinions. This is a 
wonderful response, and really helpful. Thank you 
again. A huge thank you too to an enormously 
valuable volunteer job from Lorna Davies, and 
fellow Committee members Sharon Thompson and 
Carol McMurray, for a massive amount of work to 
deliver such a professional survey. 
 
We have reviewed all responses, read every 
comment, and started analysing. Armed with that 
as part of the May 2022 Committee meeting, we 
discussed your comments, and could start to get 
some clarity. 
 

Why does our club exist? 

 
A few decisions, from the top 
 

 
 
We decided at the highest level this best 
represented our “purpose”. What we mean by 
these simple words really matters though. 
 

• Australia – See ourselves in the national 
context. We seek to be the best. 

• Leading – Clear leadership and offer the best 
experience and the best club. To do this we 
need to be financially strong and invest in the 
long-term. 

• Community – Welcome players at all levels. 
We need to engage volunteers and consider 
players, teachers, Directors, professionals, 
other clubs, and the ABF in our decisions. 
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What is our long-term goal? 

 

 
 
The number of people playing a session of 
roughly in a year. Importantly this is a long-
term goal. We hope it will happen sooner, but 
best to think of this as a 10-year goal. 
 
It includes all player levels (Rookie, Restricted, 
Open), all playing sessions (club games, 
events, congresses etc), and both f2f (East 
Lindfield and The Willis) and online. Everyone 
playing an NSBC game is included.  
 
Beginner lessons are incredibly important to 
sustain the club, and many teachers have 
undoubtedly played a key role in making the 
club as it as is today. However, an objective of 
teaching beginners is to create active bridge 
players. So, we have excluded people 
attending lessons from our goal to help keep 
the focus on what lessons ultimately should 
deliver. We look forward to including their 
graduates when they begin to play at our club. 
 

What are our values? 

 

 
• Friendly – Be welcoming and respectful. 

Behave as a good friend with integrity and 
sincerity. 

• Inclusive – Involve all levels from 
beginner to world class. Players from 
across Australia and internationally. 
Different playing styles, bridge 
conventions, and abilities are welcome at 
NSBC. 

• Inspirational - Encourage all players to be 
their best. Offer positive and constructive 
learning, directing and support. From 
beginners to champions. 

 

We have aimed to articulate in just three 
words the values and behaviours we aspire to 
see from everyone. With over 1,600 members, 
this was no easy task. What we mean by 
these words, and how they influence our 
actions, matter far more than the three words. 
 
Making this real and practical 
 
Guidance on which to make many aligned 
decisions.  Consider three examples: 
 
With our long-term goal in mind, we can 
develop shorter-term goals for the NSBC 
team. These work towards achieving our 
long-term goal, with simple supporting plans 
and budgets. 
 
We received many touching messages about 
feeling unwelcome, or disrespected (for many 
reasons) at NSBC. This is a social club. It’s 
meant to be enjoyable. So, we aim to address 
this actively. 
 
Several of you believe it important NSBC 
encourage all players to develop their bridge, 
and even life skills, through our club. 
Investing in and inspiring youth are our 
future.  To create an appropriate atmosphere 
in which everyone likes to play, connect with 
others, and strengthen our community for 
years to come, our behaviours are important. 
Our new three values aim to improve this. 
 
For some who just want to play bridge, this 
might seem abstract and unrelated to our club 
or your bridge experience. We believe they’re 
fundamental. Essential foundations even. 
 
Your new Committee prefers an open and 
transparent style. Where possible, we will 
share strategic direction and key updates with 
you. We feel this improves our accountability 
to you, and over time will build understanding 
and increasing alignment between us all. We 
hope you agree and look forward to your 
thoughts. 
 
Jake Andrew 
On behalf of the NSBC Committee 
2 June 2022 


